## the interior

Produced by the Department of Community Affairs

November 19, 1974

CAMPUS NOTES

Last week's student government-sponsored blood drive netted 101 pints of blood for the Saginaw Valley Blood Program, meeting the 50-pints per day goal. The response was considerably higher than last year's.

Tim Lipan, SVC alumnus and Blood Recruiter Coordinator, said the blood contributed will be used by the four Saginaw County hospitals and others where Saginaw County residents or employees are patients. Under the unique program, Saginaw County residents, employees, or their dependents will be provided blood wherever they are hospitalized, with no charge for the blood, and no pay-back required.

The Art Department will sponsor a lecture by Joe Wilfer, Assistant Director of the Madison Art Center, Wisconsin, in the Arts Workshop today at 12 noon. Wilfer, and instructor at the University of Wisconsin, a practicing artist and manufacturer of handmade papers, will lecture on "Contemporary Artists, Printmaking, and Papermaking." He will present slides and a film on the process of papermaking.

The Saginaw Valley Singers and the College Chorale, under the direction of Terry Flatt, will present their first college concert this Thursday in the Theatre at 12 noon. All faculty, staff, and students are invited to attend.

The two groups will perform their first public concert this Sunday, November 24, at the Theatre at 7:30 p.m. No admission fee will be charged. They performed before 500 persons at the Saginaw Civic Center during the visit of the Rotary International President to District 631 November 13. SVC Rotarians are Robert Becker, John Broadfoot, Russell Driver, Gene Hamilton, Robert Hanes, Sam Marble, Allen Moore, Allan Orr, and John Willertz.

The SVC Observatory will be open to the public this Friday evening from 7:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. Dr. Brian Chow, director of the Observatory, said the open house presents a rare opportunity, as the SVC Observatory is the only one in the State which is open to the public. Chow will also present special programs of celestial observation to interested clubs or groups on an appointment basis.

The Chrysallis Center is sponsoring a five-week Assertive Training Workshop, beginning today. The weekly workshops, one in the morning and one in the evening, will be conducted by Ione Rodnick of Flint Mott Community College. During the workshops, people rate their values, and compare them with real-life situations.

The Center also hosted the Regional meeting of the Michigan Women's Studies Association last Saturday, which was attended by 35 people.

O Lucky Man! will be shown in the Wickes Lecture Hall this Thursday at 1 p.m. and 9 p.m., Friday at 1 p.m., and Sunday at 8 p.m.

A new Federal law giving college students the right to inspect the confidential records kept on them by the institution goes into effect today.

Under an amendment sponsored by Senator James L. Buckley, the material that institutions should make available, on penalty of losing Federal aid, includes "identifying data, test scores, health data, family background information, attendance data, academic work completed, indications of levels of achievement, teacher or counselor ratings and observations, and verified reports of serious or recurrent behavior patterns."

The college must comply with students' request for information on their files within 45 days after the request is made.

At SVC, students may inspect all official records which relate directly to him/her by submitting a written request to the office where the records are kept. An appointment will be arranged for the student within the 45 days stipulated in the law. For job placement records, persons who have submitted confidential job recommendations are notified that the student has asked to view his/her file. They are asked if they wish the information to be given to the student or destroyed.

For financial aid records, students are entitled to view any information kept on them except for their Parents' Confidential Statement and Proof of Income.

Students who believe the records contain information which is inaccurate, misleading, or in violation of their rights are entitled to a hearing at which they may challenge the contents of the records. Application for a hearing may be made in writing to the President of the college who will designate an appropriate hearing officer/panel.

## PERSONNEL NOTICES

The college is seeking candidates for the position of half-time Secretary III to Community Coordinator/Counselor, with a pay rate of \$55.43 per week. This position is available exclusively to SVC employees until November 26. Interested persons should contact the Personnel Office, ext. 266, before that date. SVC is an Equal Opportunity Employer.

## SPORTS SHORTS

Coach Bob Pratt and the SVC basketball team is preparing for the John Wesley College Tournament in Owosso this week-end after coming away with a 1-1 record from the Spring Arbor Tip-Off Tournament last week-end. Senior co-captain Jim Dwyer was named to the All-Tournament team by the coaches and referees.

## SPORTS CALENDAR

Friday & Saturday, November 22-23

Saturday, November 23

Basketball at John Wesley Tournament
Friday vs. Mercy College of Detroit at 7 p.m.
Wrestling at Eastern Michigan University
at 1 p.m.

\* \* \* \* \* \* \*